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Deputy Padraig Rice 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 

30th July 2025 

PQ 42620/25 - To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question No. 1394 of 10 June 
2025, if she will provide an update on the work of a working group commissioned to oversee the 
implementation of HIQA’s recommendations related to the role of clinical directors (details supplied); if 
she expects that this work will be completed in quarter 4 2025; and if she will make a statement on the 
matter. - Pádraig Rice 

Dear Deputy Rice, 

Thank you for your follow-up representation. The working group has been commissioned by the Chief Clinical Officer 
and Chief Peoples Officer of the HSE. The working group continue to meet to deliver on the scope of the work with 
the anticipated timeframe for completion of this work within Q4 2025.  

I hope this provides you with some assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

Sharon Hayden 
General Manager 
On behalf of the  
Chief Clinical Officer 


